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QuickPoint! – Oregon’s Budget: Out-of-Control Spending and 

Misplaced Priorities 
 

By Eric Fruits, Ph.D. 

 
If you feel like Oregon politicians are spending more, but you’re getting less, you are not alone and you 

are not crazy. State spending has spun out of control, and we have little to show for it. According to the 

state budget office, spending from the state’s general and lottery funds has doubled since the Great 

Recession. That’s a huge increase, especially since Oregon’s population has only grown by 11% since 

then. 

 
Oregon Budget: General Funds and Lottery Fund 

 
The biggest growth has been in the human services budget, driven by Medicaid expansion under the 

Affordable Care Act. On top of that, Governor Kate Brown has successfully pushed to expand the 

Oregon Health Plan to include people who are “not legally present” in the United States. The feds won’t 

pay for that expansion, so Oregonians are on the hook for these extra costs. 

 

The area that’s seen the lowest growth: public safety. The most recent budget cut nearly half a billion 

dollars from public safety. It should come as no surprise that we’ve seen a huge spike in crime over the 

past few years. 

 

Sure, budgets are boring, but a budget is the best indication of politicians’ policy preferences. It’s clear 

that our politicians prefer spending more money expanding expensive entitlement programs to a few at 

the expense of providing public safety for all of us. Keep that in mind when your ballots land in your 

mailbox this fall. 

 

 

Eric Fruits, Ph.D. is Vice President of Research at Cascade Policy Institute, Oregon’s free market 

public policy research organization. 
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